










BARNES CO:MMUNIIY ASSOCIATION 

Report of the Trustees 
for the year ended 31 December 2020 

FINANCIAL REVIEW 
Statement on Public Benefit 

In setting the above objects and managing its activities the Trustees have given careful consideration to the Charity 
Commission's guidance on Public Benefit. 

Financial review 

The financial review covers the year ended 31 December 2020 with the comparatives for a twelve-month period to 31 
December 2019. Income for the period was £118,561 (2019: £207,273) of which £18,503 was income allocated to restricted 
funds. Total expenditure amounted to £125,821 (2019: £223,648) for the year. 

The results for the period show an excess of expenditure against income of £7,260 (2019:£16,375). 

It is the policy of the charity to aim for a break-even position on its regular charitable activities. The shortfall in the year was 
due to the fact that we could not nm a number of events due to Covid-19. 

The net Funds and cash position at the end of the period, though weakened, remain strong overall because of the asset held 
in Rose House and therefore the Trustees consider the overall financial position of the charity to be satisfactory due to 
receiving CJRS grant. 

Policy on ll':serves 

In considering their policy on reserves the Trustees have taken account of particular 1isks that they cany, which are: 
- cancellation of Barnes Fair, which is the main fi.mdraising event because of adverse weather;
- unplanned maintenance of the freehold property, Rose House, al 7thC listed building;
- inherent risks arising from employment contracts.

In view of these risks the Trustees consider it prudent to maintain reserves equivalent to at least six months of its current 
level of expenditure. 

The trustees have assessed the major risks to which the charity is exposed and are satisfied that systems are in place to 
mitigate exposure to the major risks. 

FUTURE PLANS 

A stmctural review led to reconstitution of the BCA as a CIO and that in tum gave the impetus to conduct a wide-ranging 
operational review which continues to be ongoing. We have a focus on increasing membership and looking at our marketing 
activities to do so to appeal to all the inhabitants of Barnes and, in pmticular to promote volunteering. We have increased 
our focus on social media to appeal to all members and to target prospective ones too. We are bringing more focus and 
attention to our strategy and five-year plan and how we can demonstrate the value of the BCA to the Barnes community to 
encourage them to become members and support events and as a consequence support local charitable requests the BCA 
receives. Focusing on how the BCA can more fully become and be seen as the hub of the community is a focus for 2021. 

STRUCTURE, GOVERNANCE AND MANAGEMENT 
Governing document 
The cha1ity is controlled by its governing document, a deed of trust and constitutes an unincorporated charity. 
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